


Report of FOSM Project to Remove Trees from Corridor of Rerouted Segment
Of Sandia Nordic Ski Club Trail near Ellis Trailhead, Wed., July 7, 2021

Sam Beard, July 9, 2021
On Wednesday, July 7, 2021, eight FOSM members cleared the corridor for a rerouted segment of a Sandia Nordic Ski Club (SNSC) trail near Ellis Trailhead.
At the FOSM Guard Station before the project, SNSC President Scott Dietrich and Board Member Jeff Huser presented FOSM President, Mike Madden, a new Husqvarna battery-powered chain saw in appreciation for the work FOSM has done on SNSC trail and the general work that FOSM does on the Sandia Ranger District.
The project on Wednesday was removing several trees from the corridor of a rerouted segment of SNSC trail near Ellis Trailhead. Dan Benton, Eric Russell, and Dennis Crowther felled about two dozen trees with diameters of a few inches to 15 inches, and only one tree became hung up in another tree. After Lou Romero cut the felled tree off the stump with his axe, the tree fell to the ground.
After completing the work near Ellis Trailhead, the crew moved to Nine Mile Picnic Area and bucked a few small aspens and a white fir that had been felled earlier as hazard trees. This wood will be donated to the Mountain Christian Church Wood Ministry to give to needy families in the East Mountain area.
Dennis Crowther used the new saw to fell small trees and limb and buck trees all day until all the energy in both batteries had been used.
The volunteers were Lou Romero, Sim Cook, Scott Dietrich, Sam Beard, Dennis Crowther, Eric Russell, Dan Benton, and Cliff Giles.
Sam Beard, Projects Chair
Friends of the Sandia Mountains
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Scott Dietrich, Sandia Nordic Ski Club President, presents a Husqvarna battery-powered chain saw to Mike Madden,
FOSM President, in appreciation for the work FOSM volunteers have done on SNSC trails and for the general work
that FOSM does on the Sandia Ranger District. Photos by Cliff Giles unless noted otherwise
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Dan Benton running away from the falling tree on a new Sandia Nordic Ski Club trail.
.
[image: ]
Dennis Crowther cutting the hard core of a rotten stump with the new Husqvarna electric
chain saw given to FOSM by the Sandia Nordic Ski Club.
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Eric Russell limbing a tree with Sim Cook swamping. Photo by Sam Beard
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Dennis bucking a tree with the battery powered saw.
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Dennis felling a small aspen with the new saw.
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Dan low stumping a tree he has just felled.
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Lou Romero limbing with his sharp axe.
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Eric Russell running away from the falling tree he has just felled.
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Dan moving away from the aspen he has just felled.
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Dan’s tree became hung up on another tree. When he tried to cut it off the stump, the saw became bound
In the kerf. Lou is completing the felling with his axe.
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A tree cut by Eric Russell begins to fall.
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Eric bucking a felled tree.
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A curve in the trail where several small aspens were felled. Photo by Sam Beard
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The lower part of the trail corridor cleared on Thursday. Photo by Sam Beard
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The upper part of the trail near Ellis Trailhead. Photo by Sam Beard
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Dennis bucking a small aspen in Nine Mile Picnic Area.
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The crew behind a pile of aspen wood in Nine Mile Picnic Area. L to R: Cliff Giles, Dan Benton, Lou Romero,
Eric Russell, Sam Beard, Sim Cook, Dennis Crowther, and Scott Dietrich. Photo by Scott Dietrich.
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